Approved

Town of Randolph office of the selectmen

MINUTES OF MEETING - July 25, 2022

Members Present: John Turner, Michele Cormier, Paul Jadis Kevin Rousseau, Linda Dupont

The meeting began at 7 PM,

Vouchers were reviewed and signed.

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS:

Michele Cormier reported she had called Nancy Baillargeon of NH-DES Dam Bureau, who put her in touch with Jay Hargy of NH Dam Bureau. He is willing to meet with the board at the Ravine House Pool Dam on Thursday, July 28, 2022 at 10 am to assess the area. Michele will contact Phil Guiser to see if he would be interested in attending this meeting.

Paul Jadis has reviewed three different NH towns on their junkyard ordinances, in hopes to establishing an ordinance in Randolph. Paul passed out a draft he developed from his results. According to NH RSA 236, it is the responsibility of the town to incorporate a licensing requirement. The board is aiming for October 1, 2022 to present a draft to the Planning Board for consideration.

Michele Cormier noted signs posted on town roads from Chimney Champs, Linda Dupont was requested to write a letter noting the Town of Randolph's sign ordinance.

Paul Jadis is moving forward in moving the Towns website to another webmaster and server.

In April the board met with Sharon Penney regarding the East End of Durand Road. At that time a list of prospective solutions for creating a turn around on that end were proposed to be presented before the Trustees. As of this date, the town has not heard a response. Michele Cormier will reach out to the Penney family for a response.

Paul Jadis inquired of the Town's policies on sub-divisions and the existing road project. The Cote Road is being built to State and Town specs with the hope that the town at a future date will adopt the road and the maintenance of the road.

Paul Jadis reviewed his discussion with Sam Fortier of a simpler approach to the reconstruction of Durand Road. Based on comments from residents, the direction will need to be modified in order to move forward.

- The ditching of Durand Road to be done pre-construction would need to be placed for bid, with hopes of receiving three bids.
- The 1.1 mile of severe need should be considered for Full Depth Repair.
- The three culverts in need of replacement are within the severe section.
- West-end turn around.
- Michele Cormier will go to the bank to see options prior to next meeting.

The board will schedule the next public meeting for September 19, 2022 in the Cross Meeting Room.

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm	
Randolph Board of Selectmen	
Michele Cormier, Chair	John Turner, Selectmen
Paul A. Jadis, Selectmen	Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen